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The Board of Trustees of United College hereby announces that, at its circular vote concluded on 14 November
2015, noted Mr Enders W H Lam’s appointment as representative of the Council on the Board with effect fromth

15 November 2015 and for the period as long as Mr Lam remains a member of the University Council. The 78
Meeting of the Board of Trustees was held on 16 November 2015 at Bayview Room, The Hong Kong Country Club,
1?8 V\{}ong Chuk Hang Road, Deep Water Bay, Hong Kong. The Annual Dinner for the Board of Trustees was held
after the meeting.
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In the election concluded on 27 November 2015, Professor Kevin Y F Au of the Department of Mana?ement, Professor
Chan Wai-yee of the School of Biomedical Sciences, Professor Lam Ching-man of the Department of Social Work and

Professor Leung Kwong-sak of the Department of Computer Science and Engineering were duly elected as Fellows of
the United College Assembly for a term of five years from 1 December 2015 to 30 November 2020.
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Professor Jimmy C M Yu, College Head, was awarded the title of Choh-Ming Li Professor of Chemistry, at the

78" Congregation for the Conferment of Degrees on 19 November 2015, to recognise his long-term remarkable
performance in teaching and research and outstanding contributions to the University and the College. College
trustees, alumni, staff members and friends all came to congratulate Professor Yu on his achievement. College
alumna, Dr Yu Cheuk-yin (10/BCHM), Department of Chemical Pathology, Faculty of Medicine; and College
member, Professor Quan Yangjian, Department of Chemistry, Faculty of Science, also received the Postgraduate
Research Output Award 2014. Our warmest congratulations to Dr Yu and Professor Quan!
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The United College 60" Anniversary Activities Kick-off Ceremony was successfully held on 30 November 2015

at 8:30 am at the University Gallery. The Ceremony was officiated by Professor Joseph J Y Sung, Vice-Chancellor
and President of The Chinese University of Hong Kong; Dr Thomas H C Cheung, Chairman of the College Board

of Trustees; Ms Lina H'Y Yan, Vice-Chairperson of the College Board of Trustees and President of the UC Alumni
Association; Professor Jimmy C M Yu, College Head; Ms Michelle Wong, President of the College Student Union;
Mr Edwin Chung, Chairman of the College Student Union Council. The olledge invited Professor Sung, Dr Cheung

and Professor Yu to deliver speeches at the Ceremony. More than a hundred and thirty trustees, donors, staff,
alumni and students attended to witness this exciting event.
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The 5" International Conference on Travel Writings in Chinese, co-organised by United College, Ming Pao Monthly
and Macao Foundation was held from 30 November to 4 December 2015, as one of the academic seminars in
celebration to the 60™ anniversary of college.

The Opening Ceremony was held on 30 November 2015 at the Cho Yiu Conference Hall. Ms Hui Hiu-fai,
Under-secretary for the Home Affairs Bureau; Mr Zhu Ting, Deputy Director General of the Publicity, Culture

and Sports Department, Liaison Office of the Central People's Government in the HKSAR; Ms Lina Yan,
Vice-chairperson of United College Board of Trustees; Professor Jimmy C M Yu, Head of United College; Dr Wilfred
Y W Wong, Chairman of Hong Kong Arts Development Council; Professor Yu Qiuyu, distinguished cultural scholar;
Mr Poon Yiu-ming, Chief Editor of Ming Pao Monthly and other scholars officiated at the ceremony. International
Conference on Jin-yong’s Writings was held in the afternoon after the ceremolr\y. The conference was hosted by

Mr To Kit, well-known writer and Mr Poon Yiu-ming, Chief Editor of Ming Pao Monthly. Local, Asian and overseas
schotl_ars were invited for the discussion during the conference as a celebration to the 60™ anniversary of Jinyong’s
creation.

Over a hundred and forty prominent writers, professors and scholars worldwide presented their papers and
contributed to this fruitful conference. After the concurrent sessions, participants then headed to Macau to join the
closing ceremony, dinner and visits after the discussion forums. This international conference is partially sponsored
by the United College Endowment Fund.
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To welcome the 60™ Anniversary gf United College, the

College officially launched the 60" Anniversary Webpage:
http://uc60.uc.cuhk.edu.hk/. You are welcome to visit the
webpage by computer or mobile. The webpage includes
Milestones of the College, Upcoming Anniversary Activities and
more. Please stay tuned with us by browsing the webpage for
the most updated information about the Anniversary.
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The 2014-2015 Graduation Ceremony of United College was held on Thursday, 19 November 2015. Dr Anna Yip,
(91/BBA), Head of HongI_Kong and Macau, MasterCard and Ms Lina H Y Yan, MH, JP (69/ENG), Vice-Chairperson
of the College Board of Trustees and President of College Alumni Association were the officiating speakers of the
Ceremony. A Tree Planting Ceremony and %roup photo-taking session for UC Graduates on the College campus
were held before the Ceremony. Over one thousand and seven hundred guests, graduates and their parents
attended the College graduation activities on that day.
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The delegation of Fudan University led by Mr Gong
Wanli, Director of College Affairs Office visited United
College on 25 November 2015. Professor Barleé!\({lak,

Associate College Head and Dean of Students
left), received the delegation.
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Sunwah Group held a celebratory dinner in Ho Chi Minh City in commemoration of its 45" year of operation in
Vietnam. College trustee, Dr Jonathan S K Choi, President of Sunwah Group, received a certificate of merit from

HCMC Department of Industry and Trade director Le Van Khoa, in recognition of the Group’s contributions in Vietnam,
especially in Ho Chi Minh City. Our warmest congratulations to Dr Choi!
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A tour “Plant docent in Green campus” organised by College Environment Committee was held on 13 November

2015. Professor Stephen K W Tsui, committee chairman, led College students and staff to visit Shiu-Ying Hu

Herbarium and United College Campus to know the different species of plants inside camPus, as well as the
reservation of plants in Herbarium. Special thanks goes to Dr David T W Lau, Curator of Shiu-Ying Hu Herbarium

1Por planning and hosting the programme.




